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to be closed for the present. A great deal of valuable ethnologi­
cal and archaeological material relating to the Eskimo has been 
received from Mr. E. Jeunes*, the anthrojfologist of the Ca­
nadian arctic expedition. The Eskimo collection is a very ex­
tensive one and illustrates every aspect of the life and customs 
of the natives of Coronation gulf and neighboring regions. The 
museum has also secured a number of ethnological specimens 
from various sources, including Penobscot wampum colors 
from the far east and Lillooet and Tilgit specimens from the ex­
treme west. The division of anthropology has also added mate­
rially to its phonograph records. The field work included the 
collection of French-Canadian folklore, two volumes of which 
have been prepared for publication. Among the manuscripts 
received are the following: manuscript book belonging to Co- 
wichan Prophet, British Columbia; “Time perspective in abori­
ginal American culture” by E. Sapir; “Tsimshian and Iroquo- 
ian phratries and clans” by C. M. Barbeau ; “Tahltan and Kas­
ha tales” by J. A. Teit; “Malecite ethnology” by W. H. Mecli- 
ling; “Dakota ethnology” by W. D. Wallis. Since the publi­
cation of the last survey the following anthropological publica­
tions have been issued by the geological survey : Iroquois foods 
and food preparation by F. W. Waugh, and Time perspective 
in aboriginal American culture by E. Sapir. The following me­
moirs have been completed for publication : “Tsimshian and 
Iroquoian phratries and clans” by C. M. Barbeau ; “Social and 
religious customs of the Ojibwa of southeastern Ontario” by P. 
Radin.

The archaeological exhibits have been more fortunate than 
those relating to anthropology, the hall in which they have l>een 
arranged not being needed for the purposes of parliament. An 
interesting development in this department is the loan to the 
ceramic laboratory of the mines branch of a selection of speci­
mens illustrating aboriginal Canadian ceramics to aid that 
branch in designing pottery made from Canadian clay, as part 
of a movement to promote the clay industries. The field work 
included the examination of Iroquoian village sites in Ontario. 
The monograph on the “Archaeology of Merigomish harbour, 
Nova Scotia” has been completed by Harlan I. Smith, the ar­
chaeologist of the museum. The cataloging of the archaeological


